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Mr. President,  

Excellencies, 

Distinguished Delegates,  

 

Our Delegation thanks Mr. Pedro Arrojo Agudo for his latest report on the human rights to 

safe drinking water and sanitation and for the recommendations outlined therein.  

 

We strongly support a fundamental premise of his report, namely, that a human rights based-

approach to water management requires prioritising life-sustaining uses and functions in order 

to meet the basic needs of all persons without discrimination. 

 

Our Delegation also welcomes the report’s emphasis on the need to establish water 

management approaches that foster inclusivity, public participation and accountability. In the 

WASH Guidelines for field practitioners developed by our relief agency Malteser 

International, we promote the widespread use of participatory learning and action (PLA) 

methods, which use the input of local communities to accurately identify the issues that affect 

them and to develop appropriate and realistic solutions. This approach recognises the agency 

of local communities in water management and thus ensures their commitment to the 

successful execution of the projects we support. This guarantees that the latter will remain 

effective in the long-term, while also preventing mistakes in the planning process and in the 

subsequent monitoring and evaluation of the projects. 

 

Our Global Program on WASH and Human Rights in Nepal and Uganda builds on the same 

approach, as we develop solutions that include rights holders in decision-making processes, 

while we empower communities by raising awareness, sharing information, and developing 

their capacities.   

 

Thank you. 


